
Public Notice – 401 Certification/Dredged or Fill Waste Discharge Requirements 
Application

Date:
January 11, 2023
Applicant:
Southern California Gas Company 
Albert Garcia, Director – Environmental Services 
555 West 5th Street, Los Angeles, California 90013 
Phone: Not given 
Email: agarcia6@socalgas.com
Duly Authorized Representative:
Southern California Gas Company 
Mark Barajas 
555 West 5th Street, Los Angeles, California 90013 
Phone: (213) 238-0251 
Email: MBarajas@socalgas.com
Project Name:
L6001 MP23.88 Recoat Project, located in Riverside County, California
WDID No.: 7A133174001, RM: 450558, Place ID: 884886
Receiving Water:
Unnamed wash (ephemeral stream)
Location:
City or area: Located approximately 8 miles north of the City of Niland, in 
unincorporated Riverside County, California 92257
Latitude/Longitude: 33.35565oN, - 115.48299oW
Section, Township, Range: Section 26, Township 9 South, Range 42 East
Project Description:
The Southern California Gas Company (SoCalGas) has identified a 100-foot segment of 
10-inch pipeline, located at Mile Post 23.88 (MP23.88) along the right-of-way (ROW) for 
Line 6001 (L6001), that needs to be excavated and recoated to provide sufficient 
cathodic protection. Cathodic protection is necessary to help prevent corrosion from 
occurring on the exterior of the pipeline and is mandated by the Department of 
Transportation (DOT). The current cathodic protection at this location is considered out 
of tolerance by the DOT and needs to be addressed to ensure pipeline safety.
SoCalGas proposes to excavate, sand blast, and recoat the pipeline. Equipment that 
will be used includes pick-up trucks, portable generators, forklifts, water trucks, side 
boom, excavator, air-compressor, vacuum truck, welding truck, crane, and backhoe. 
The work and staging areas are estimated at 150-foot by 50-foot. All work will occur 



within the SoCalGas pipeline ROW. Crews of approximately ten persons will be working 
at the site for about 3 weeks.
Anticipated Project Start and End Dates:
March 2023 – April 2023
US Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permit Number(s):
n/a
Action:
Pending
Water Board Contact:
Kai Dunn, Supervising Water Resource Control Engineer
(760) 776-8986
Email: kai.dunn@waterboards.ca.gov 

mailto:kai.dunn@waterboards.ca.gov

	Public Notice – 401 Certification/Dredged or Fill Waste Discharge Requirements Application
	Date:
	Applicant:
	Duly Authorized Representative:
	Project Name:
	Receiving Water:
	Location:
	Project Description:
	Anticipated Project Start and End Dates:
	US Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permit Number(s):
	Action:
	Water Board Contact:


